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Good morning.
Ladies and gentlemen, I call to order this joint hearing of the Readiness and Seapower and Projection Forces Subcommittees of the House Armed Services Committee.
I would like to state, at the outset, that we continue to honor and remember the 17 sailors who died in the tragic surface ship collisions of 2017. We must not forget that these losses were avoidable. Our thoughts remain with their loved ones and friends.
Over the past eighteen months, this committee has held numerous hearings and meetings with Navy leadership in an attempt to understand the causes of these devastating incidents. I appreciate the Navy’s attention to this issue and continued willingness to engage with the committee. I also recognize that implementing significant reforms takes time.
However, I am concerned that the Navy has not sufficiently addressed several of the problems responsible for the deadliest naval disasters in four decades. I worry that Navy leadership remains overly focused on shipbuilding and is not adequately prioritizing the manning and maintenance of its current fleet. I’m troubled by reports that the Navy’s investigations were not fully transparent about the extent to which a brutal operational tempo, low morale, and preventable technical challenges contributed to these disasters. I wonder if the Navy could be doing more to constrain demand for use of the surface force. Moreover, I worry that Navy is not thinking deeply enough about how to change its culture to empower officers to voice concerns and instill an ethic of rigor and excellence.
I look forward to hearing updates from our witnesses on corrective actions the Navy has taken in the past year, particularly those related to the numerous surface ship provisions included in the FY19 NDAA. I encourage our witnesses to candidly discuss their efforts – and any challenges they face – as they work to improve the Navy’s surface readiness.  I am also eager to learn more about the degree to which ongoing and planned reforms will be permanently enshrined in Navy policy and doctrine. 
As the memory of these tragedies grows more distant, it is our shared responsibility to ensure that crews and ships will continue to be adequately manned, trained, and maintained. This committee stands ready to assist.

	I would now like to welcome and thank our witnesses: Admiral John Aquilino, Commander of the U.S. Pacific Fleet, and Admiral Christopher Grady, Commander of U.S. Fleet Forces Command and U.S. Naval Forces Northern Command.
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